
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting held at 7.45pm, Tuesday 18th July 2017 at Dunsden Village Hall
Present Cllrs Richard Berkley, Barry Luther, Ian Pringle, David Bartholomew (OCC) and Paul Harrison (SODC). Ricardo Rios from South & Vale, Cllrs Paul Rollason, Lis Ransom & George Englefield from BHPC.
070/17 Apologies for absence Cllr David Woodward & Cllr Sara Granshaw
071/17 Declarations of interest None
072/17 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from Tuesday 6th June 2017 were adopted. Adoption was proposed by Barry Luther and seconded by Ian Pringle.


073/17 Matters arising from the minutes 

014.02/17 BT Payphone The telephone kiosk on Dunsden Green needs repainting.  (Richard Berkley to check with his contact. Otherwise the clerk to search.) An information board was thought to be the best option for its use. A defibrillator was also discussed but it was felt that the Village Hall would be best position for that.
 074/17 Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew reported that a) OCC Fire & Rescue Service have reassured residents of Oxford’s five high-rise towers that OCC has taken all necessary fire safety measures to ensure they are safe in their homes. In the event of a fire at any high-rise tower in Oxford, resources are in place to ensure a rapid response b) OCC has confirmed that it will keep its seven Household Waste Recycling Centres in the county open in the medium term (with no change to opening hours or days they are open) c) OCC's new minerals and waste core strategy, outlining the planning strategy and policies for the supply of minerals and management of waste in Oxfordshire until 2031, is set to be adopted d) Nearly 3,000 more of Oxfordshire’s most remote households and businesses will get access to high-speed broadband due to a £4 million boost for the Better Broadband for Oxfordshire programme. OCC has also announced that communities not yet able to get superfast fibre broadband through any public or private roll-out can benefit from a new scheme. See http://www.betterbroadbandoxfordshire.org.uk/cms/content/co-funded-fibre-broadband-partnerships-cfp e) start-up funding for a further ten community schemes to run open access services at children’s centres has been approved by OCC. The proposals, to receive a total of £258,458, are part of the transition from council-funded to community-led services at children’s centre locations. Community services will complement the council’s new service for 0-19 year-olds, which will meet the needs and aspirations of children at risk of abuse and neglect in Oxfordshire, and ensure that families who need extra help are identified at an early stage f) OCC's Trading Standards Service, working in partnership with Thames Valley Police, banks and other agencies, have saved over £250,000 for the victims of rogue traders in the last 12 months. The team targets rogue traders who prey on the vulnerable and elderly and claim to be legitimate companies g) OCC is now implementing a new, sustainable model of daytime support for vulnerable adults. There are over 200 voluntary and community daytime support services provided across Oxfordshire h) Chiltern Edge School is to remain open and improvement measures are in place i) a further meeting of the steering group is to be convened to review the Strategic Outline Business Case document that has now been completed for possible solutions to the Playhatch Road j) the start date for the repairs to the A4155 has gone back to late August and will involve closure for about two months. Richard Berkley asked if any extra limits could be put into place to limit speeding and associated problems of traffic cutting through the villages. Cllr Bartholomew is doing what he can within his remit. 
Richard Berkley also reported that boat travellers are increasingly mooring on the islands between Sonning and Shiplake Locks. Cllr Bartholomew asked that a summary of the problem be sent to him by an e-mail that he will pass on. (Richard Berkley to action)
  075/17 District Councillor’s Report Cllr Harrison reported that a) waste collection vehicles have been breaking down over the last few weeks.  Hence £6.5 million is being invested in a new fleet of vehicles which will arrive in the autumn b) over £1.6million in council tax arrears was recovered last year due to enforcement action taken by the District Councils. They also recovered and saved a further £167,000 after 62 people were caught claiming discounts on their council tax to which they weren’t entitled c) the next round of applications for grants opens from 15th July to 6th September. These grants are available to support town/parish councils and not-for-profit organisations across the districts with projects that will improve, replace or create new community facilities d) as part of the economic development team’s support for local businesses, two free workshops will take place this month e) councillors each have a £5,000 grant budget to award for projects or services that offer community benefits in their ward area f) David Hill has resigned and Mike Stone has taken over as acting Chief Executive.

Ian Pringle asked if the District Councillor could also send his report in advance of the meeting so that it could be read beforehand meaning more time for discussion. 
076/17 Public Question Time/Correspondence None. 
  077/17  Neighbourhood Plans Mr Rios introduced himself and briefly explained the present status of some of the South Oxfordshire Neighbourhood Plans. South & Vale will support and work along with the PC (s) to produce a Neighbourhood Plan. There are grants available although the grant is divided if it is a joint plan.  The PC is provided with an initial grant of £5000. £9000 is offered by central government and an extra £6000 can be made available. The average cost of a plan is about £13,000. Cost will depend on the advice required, printing etc. Once the plan passes to the District the cost is borne by the District. Cost also depends on the policies chosen as foci.
078/17 Financial Position  
078.01/17 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 
078.02/17 The June/July accounts were presented for payment. Cheques to the value of £1049.07 were agreed. Barry Luther proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by Ian Pringle. All agreed. (Clerk to action) 
079/17 Planning Matters
New Applications

P17/S2282/HH 2 storey side extension. Old Well Cottage Dunsden green RG4 9QG

Applications Granted 


P17/S0259/FUL Amendment No 1 – dated 18th May 2017 Demolition of existing garages and ancillary structures; conversion of third & fourth floors of Mill building to form three apartments with related works on other floors; conversion of rehearsal/accommodation building to form two dwellings and all associated works. (Amended by plans received 2017_03_01 to include more parking spaces) (Amended by plans 2017_05_18 to include car port). The Mill at Sonning (Theatre) Ltd Sonning Eye RG4




P17/S1509/FUL Variation of condition 2 on planning application P13/S3534/FUL to change sun room roof design, the standing seam metal roof has been slightly reduced in pitch and glazing removed. Proposed extension and alteration of Dunsden Village Hall. Alteration to the caretakers flat which allows for a new access and includes a new storage shed and landscaping. Eye & Dunsden Village Hall Dunsden Green Oxon RG4 9QG
Ref: P17/S1671/LDE Certificate of Lawful Development for the use of land as residential garden. At the Homestead Road from the Homestead to Frizers Farm Sonning Eye RG4 6TN 
080/17 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall The Charity Auction and curry night was held on 10th June and raised a significant amount of money for the hall fund. 
081/17  Allotments It was agreed that an eviction notice is to be served to a tenant not tending his two allotments (Clerk to Action)
082/17 CAGE/Gladman Outline Application David Woodward had sent a brief update: SODC do not yet have a legal opinion on Gladman’s threat by lawyer that they would lose on appeal, so it will not be going to committee in July. Paula Fox has warned that they may have to recommend it is accepted after all.
083/17 Highways Footpaths & Open Spaces 
083.01/17 The telephone kiosk at Playhatch is the subject of discussion with BT as it is listed.  
083.02/17 Pricketts will be asked for written confirmation of their brief for local maintenance. Councillors would like to pay for a little extra work when necessary. (Clerk to Action)
084/17 Minerals Nothing to report this month.
   085/17 Matters for future consideration Neighbourhood Plans, boat travellers, BT Kiosks.
The meeting closed at 9.18pm.
Date of next meeting: September 19th 2017

